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Building our success as Federated Sister’s 

Through 

Strength, Diversity and Joy! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    District Calendar 
 

February  2023 

•Saturday, Feb. 4, SGVD Fashion Show Fundraiser, Mountain Meadows Golf Course, 1875 Fairplex Dr., 

Pomona, CA 10:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.  

•Monday, Feb. 6, SGVD Executive Committee Meeting, Double Tree Pomona, CA, 10 a.m.  

Friday, Feb. 10, SGVD Board Meeting, Covina Woman's Club, 128 S. San Jose, Covina, CA 9:30 a.m., 

Spring Council money due. $20 (includes lunch) Reservations payable to SGVD, unless otherwise stated,  

•Monday, Feb. 20, DVAC Meeting, Covina Woman's Club 128 S. San Jose, Covina CA, at Noon.  

•Tuesday, Feb. SGVD Past 21, District Presidents Affiliate Group, Location TBD, 11:30 a.m. 

•Friday, Feb. 24, SGVD Alumnae Affiliate Group Meeting, Baldwin Park Woman's Club, 3817 Baldwin 

Park, 11 a.m. POTLUCK, (All members are invited) 
•Thursday-Sunday, Feb. 24-26 CFWC Winter Board Meeting, + LEADS Seminar at Sonesta Silicon 

Valley, 1820 Barber Lane, Milpitas, Ca. 

 

 

“The KEY” 
 

San Gabriel Valley District 

Proud member of California Federation of Women’s 

Clubs 

and General Federation of Women’s Clubs 

Mailing Address: 1142 South Diamond Bar Blvd. #861, 

Diamond Bar, Ca 91765 

sgvd.org cfwc.org/gfwc/org 
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MARCH 2023 

•Monday, Mar.6 -- SGVD Executive Committee Meeting, Double Tree Pomona, CA, 10 a.m.  

•Thursday, Mar.9 -- SGVD Art & Photo Contest turn-in at Covina Woman's Club, 9:00 am to 12 

noon. 

•Friday, Mar.10 --SGVD Spring Council, Covina Woman's Club, 128 S. San Jose, Covina, 9:30 

a.m., Music Scholarship Competition, Art &Photography, Deadline for Club Member and 

Citizen of the Year entries, Convention monies due, President's Scrapbook page due  

•Tuesday, Mar.21--SGVD Parliamentary Affiliate Group Meeting, Baldwin Park Woman's Club, 

3817 Baldwin Park Blvd., Baldwin Park, 10 a.m., POTLUCK 
 

 

 

 

Executive Board Messages 
 

President’s Message 

Abbey Howell…(909) 348-3779…abbshowell@yahoo.com 
 

 

Happy February Sister’s in Federation, 

 

 It was certainly a busy January month for all of us. We were able to get through a five 

and half hour 67th Birthday Council & Business Board Meeting held on January 13th to honor our 

Past District Presidents, meet and greeting our Club Presidents through the Birthday March, at 

the same time handling district business. I trust you all were able to gain some knowledge about 

your Sister’s in Federation and have some time to simply say hello to each other. It was 

wonderful to have in attendance the State-CFWC President Barbara Briley-Beard, Sonya 

Matthies 1st Vice President and 2nd Vice President, Wendy Curran. Thank you for your support 

of the San Gabriel Valley District and its membership. 

 

 San Gabriel Valley District started the year off with its very first official paperless Convention 

“CALL” delivered via email. Congratulations to all our clubs within the District that met the 

deadline to submit your Award-Winning Club Reports and District Reports. This is no easy task. 

The volunteers truly made a huge difference in both our community, along with individual lives. 

I would like to give a very special thank you to 1st Vice President/Dean, Terry Perkins who made 

the process go very smoothly with additional guidance and the workshop training. Our scheduled 

CFWC-Dropbox appointment, to upload all of the submitted reports went fabulously.  A big 

thank you to the CFCW-Sonja Berg-Hults and the Communications Team for all that you do in 

supporting each of us. 

 

As San Gabriel Valley District President, I applaud each of you for your accomplishments in 

making changes and moving forward with; “JOY & TRANSPARENCY” it’s never easy, but the 

blueprint will provide structure to it all at the finish line! 

 

Happy Valentine’s to each of you. 
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1st Vice President Message 

Terry Perkins 

                            H-(909) 895-7710… C-(951)203-

4305…perkinstlee@gmail.com  
   

 

 

I want to thank all of the clubs our District Chairpersons writing such great  

reports. Your efforts are greatly appreciated!!!!!!  Here’s hoping we win  

some state awards.  I will be reporting to the State Board at the February  

meeting in Sacramento. 

 

May this new month start with a new sun of success for you. 

May every ray of the new sun prove a happiness for you. 

 

Life is too short, 

Enjoy and have fun,  

Forgive your friends, 

Love by heart, 

Laugh out loud, 

Do everything that  

 

 

makes you smile.  

Enjoy the New Month. 

It Is February...  

 

Reflect on how you spent 

last 31 days. 

 

 

Think of one major event 

that you happy about. 

List 10 things you want to 

do this month. 

Then, be prepared to move 

forward... 

Welcome to February.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

2nd Vice President Message 

   Guadalupe Diaz…lupe6diaz@gmail.com.562-706-5586 
   

Hello members: 
 

Time is just flying by its already going to be February it’s the time to recognized friendship and 

let them know how much you care for them. 
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 Members as you all know the economy has increase and so will the membership rates for 2023 

the new rates are GFWC will continue to be $15.00, CFWC will be $5.00 and SGVD will be 

$4.00 the state will change the Data Blanks forms to reflect the new rates as soon as we get it the 

SGVD president will e-mail it to all of the presidents and I will e-mail it to all membership chairs 

and also put it on the key.    
 

Thank you to all the clubs that e-mail me their membership reports you are true leader by show 

the activities that your club did in membership. 
  
Membership is me to become we because with every member that we bring in we became a 

bigger we and that is everyone’s responsibility and with the word member we need to keep in 

mind the three most important words Recruitment Retention and Recognition by doing this your 

members will stay also treat every member with Dignity and Respect. 
 

The GFWC is giving $50.00 reimbursement on membership drives when you submit your 

request for reimbursement you must turn in pictures and a report of the event and what you did. 
 

The CFWC is giving pins to any member who recruits five members at the convention paper 

work must be done prior to convention. 

 

 

3rd Vice President Message 

Gina Morales…emwc.ginamorales@gmail.com…626-371-4055 
 

Hello and Happy February! 
 

Have you made your reservations for convention?   I have, and I'm excited to learn, build and 

celebrate another year under the greatest organization, General Federation of Women’s Clubs. I 

hope that you have had the opportunity to read "The Call". You spoke and were heard, meals 

were tweaked and prices have changed. The Hilton DoubleTree is making sure our convention 

will be  a wonderful experience for all. If you have any questions or concerns, send me a text, 

email or call. I'm looking forward to hearing from you.  
 

“If everyone is moving forward together, then success takes care of itself” - Henry Ford 
 

 

CONVENTION GIFT BASKETS—Sue Hogenaurer 

Each club is encouraged to donate a gift basket, picture money frame, or gift card. Each should 

be valued at $50.00. 

Your Convention Gift Basket can be brought to any SGVD Board Meeting before Convention.  I 

will take them home and store them until Convention.  

Tickets will be available for purchase on Friday and Saturday.  There are 600 tickets for each 

day.  Friday will be blue tickets and Saturday will be pink tickets.  Tickets will be sold in 

increments of 15 for $10.   
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Parliamentarian Message  

Claudia Maidenberg … 909-816-4652… c.maidenberg@verizon.net 
 

We will be taking a vote on proposed changes to the Standing Rules at the February meeting.  

All of the proposals EXCEPT the one on Security and Privacy will be proposed by  

acclamation.  That means no additional reading and voted on all at once.  Anyone who wants an 

item pulled from the acclamation vote can make a motion to do that.  Separate votes will be 

taken on any of those items members moved to have removed from the acclamation vote.  

 

 

 
      Changes to the Changes of Proposed Standing Rule for Privacy and Security  
 

 

Based on the information and concerns shared during our discussion of proposed Changes to 

Standing Rules I am sharing the original proposal and a modification of the proposal. Below you 

will find both the original and the new proposal.   
 

At our February meeting the Privacy and Security time will NOT be part of the vote by 

acclamation.  Both the original proposal and the new proposals will be read and discussed.  

There will be a separate vote on the item.  Members will have the option to: 

• Vote yes or no on the original proposal. 

• Vote yes or no on new proposal #2. 

• Vote yes or no on new proposal #3 

• Vote no on all and make no changes 

o No change would mean we all must use the BCC option. 

o There is no requirement to explain how to use the option. 

o Each member would be required to individually input all the email addresses with 

no way of knowing if the information is consistent. 

o Small committees would be required to use the BCC option.  
 

Privacy and Security 
 

2.  Now Reads: Any SGVD member sending an email to all members or a group of members 

shall be requested to use the BCC option. 
 

Option 1 Discussed at January 13, 2023 Birthday Council 

Proposed Change: Any SGVD member sending a mass an email defined as any email message 

sent to the entire group or large subset for the purpose of sending general information such as 

an announcement of an event that does not ask for/need a response and a majority of people 

being emailing don’t know each other to members or a group of members shall be requested to 

use the BCC option.  When a message is sent to a group of members that may require a response 

the BCC option will NOT be used unless requested by individual member(s). Those who are 

Bcc’d are expected to not respond since the other party doesn’t know they were included or were 

mailto:c.maidenberg@verizon.net
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privy to the conversation. The use of Bcc shall be included as a notice to those receiving the 

email. 
 

Rationale:  Several members are concerned about the inclusion of their email address in 

messages sent to members.  They want to protect themselves against receiving unnecessary 

replies, viruses and spam.  They would like all emailed communication from the District to use 

the Bcc format.  Others are concerned that using the Bcc option is a sneaky or underhanded way 

to create a paper trail and is a violation of trust.   They want to be sure that their replies to any 

message are only sent to people whose names are listed as recipients to the message.  A Standing 

Rules needs to balance the concerns members. 
 

If Amended would Read: 2. Any SGVD member sending a mass email defined as any email 

message sent to the entire group or large subset for the purpose of sending general information 

such as an announcement of an event that does not ask for/need a response and a majority of 

people being emailing don’t know each other, shall be requested to use the Bcc option.  When a 

message is sent to a group of members that may require a response the Bcc option will NOT be 

used unless requested by individual member(s). Those who are Bcc’d are expected to not 

respond since the other party doesn’t know they were included or were privy to the conversation. 

The use of Bcc shall be included as a notice to those receiving the email. 
 

Option 2 Based on Input after January 13, 2023 Birthday Council 

2.  Now Reads: Any SGVD member sending an email to all members or a group of members 

shall be requested to use the BCC option. 
 

Proposed Change:  Any SGVD member sending an email to all members or a group of 

members shall be requested to use the BCC option. An explanation of how to use the BCC option 

and how using this option changes the manner in which responses are received will be placed in 

the San Gabriel Valley Yearbook.  Officers and Committee Chairpersons who will need to use 

the BCC option will be provided a confidential email “To Line” of addresses from the newsletter 

chairperson.  Each time the email “To Line” is updated that will be sent Officers and Committee 

Chairpersons who will need to use the BCC option.  Small committees may decide as a group to 

not use the BCC option for any committee members who are agreeable to this decision.  

Rationale:  Members shared that many did not know how to use the BCC option and were not 

aware that when using this option responses only go to the originator of the email message.  

When someone does not know how to do something they generally won’t do it.  That is way an 

explanation would be included in the yearbook.  Creating an email “To Line” for our large 

organization is a time consuming and detailed task.  If everyone sending a message creates their 

own “To Line”, there is no guarantee as to the accuracy of address information.  Consistency is 

important for quality communication. Having one source of the address information that is easily 

usable will facilitate a more efficient use of the BCC option. Smaller committee often use email 

as a way to discuss pending issues and arrange potential dates for meetings.   The change would 

allow this practice of using email as a discussion and scheduling tool to continue and give the 

option to any committee member to only be communicated with using the BCC option.   

If Amended would Read: Any SGVD member sending an email to all members or a group of 

members shall be requested to use the BCC option. An explanation of how to use the BCC option 

and how using this option changes the manner in which responses are received will be placed in 

the San Gabriel Valley Yearbook.  Officers and Committee Chairpersons who will need to use 
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the BCC option will be provided a confidential email “To Line” of addresses from the newsletter 

chairperson.  Each time the email “To Line” is updated that will be sent Officers and Committee 

Chairpersons who will need to use the BCC option.  Small committees may decide as a group to 

not use the BCC option for any committee members who are agreeable to this decision. 

Option 3 Based on Input after January 13, 2023 Birthday Council 

2.  Now Reads: Any SGVD member sending an email to all members or a group of members 

shall be requested to use the BCC option. 
 

Proposed Change:  Any SGVD member sending an email to all members or a group of 

members shall be requested to use the BCC option. An explanation of how to use the BCC option 

and how using this option changes the manner in which responses are received will be placed in 

the San Gabriel Valley Yearbook.  Officers and Committee Chairpersons who will need to use 

the BCC option will be provided a confidential email “To Line” of addresses from the newsletter 

chairperson.  Each time the email “To Line” is updated that will be sent Officers and Committee 

Chairpersons who will need to use the BCC option.   

Rationale:  Members shared that many did not know how to use the BCC option and were not 

aware that when using this option responses only go to the originator of the email message.  

When someone does not know how to do something they generally won’t do it.  That is way an 

explanation would be included in the yearbook.  Creating an email “To Line” for our large 

organization is a time consuming and detailed task.  If everyone sending a message creates their 

own “To Line”, there is no guarantee as to the accuracy of address information.  Consistency is 

important for quality communication. Having one source of the address information that is easily 

usable will facilitate a more efficient use of the BCC option.  

If Amended would Read: Any SGVD member sending an email to all members or a group of 

members shall be requested to use the BCC option. An explanation of how to use the BCC option 

and how using this option changes the manner in which responses are received will be placed in 

the San Gabriel Valley Yearbook.  Officers and Committee Chairpersons who will need to use 

the BCC option will be provided a confidential email “To Line” of addresses from the newsletter 

chairperson.  Each time the email “To Line” is updated that will be sent Officers and Committee 

Chairpersons who will need to use the BCC option.   

 

 

San Gabriel Valley District of Women’s Clubs  

Proposed Bylaw Changes for 2023 
 

Article VI – Officers and their Duties 

Propose adding new Section 11: The president at their discretion may appoint an historian, a 

librarian, a curator, a chaplain, a sergeant-at-arms and/or a doorkeeper. 

Rationale: Presidents may need help in a variety of areas.  All of the proposed options come 

from suggestions in Robert’s Rules 47:40. 

If amended Section 11 shall read: The president at their discretion may appoint an historian, a 

librarian, a curator, a chaplain, a sergeant-at-arms and/or a doorkeeper. 

ARTICLE VII – Executive Board 
 

Section 9 Now Reads: In the event of national, state or local emergencies, man-made or natural, 

which could potentially put members in danger, at the discretion of the President and approval of 

the Executive Committee, the Executive Committee and/or Executive Board meetings may be 
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conducted electronically.  The application used to conduct electronic meetings must allow all 

participating members to see each other, as well as to hear each other.  The notice of the 

electronic meeting must include adequate description of how to participate in it.   

Proposed Section 9: In the event of national, state or local emergencies, man-made or natural, 

which could potentially put members in danger, At the discretion of the President and approval 

of the Executive Committee, the Executive Committee and/or Executive Board meetings may be 

conducted electronically.  The application used to conduct electronic meetings must allow all 

participating members to see each other, as well as to hear each other.  The notice of the 

electronic meeting must include adequate description of how to participate in it.   

Rationale:  Our experience with the use of electronic meetings has demonstrated that many 

meetings can be successfully conducted electronically and that this option often allows for more 

members to be able to participate in meetings.  

If Amended Section 9 Would Read: In the event of national, state or local emergencies, man-

made or natural, which could potentially put members in danger, At the discretion of the 

President and approval of the Executive Committee, the Executive Committee and/or Executive 

Board meetings may be conducted electronically.  The notice of the electronic meeting must 

include adequate description of how to participate in it.   

ARTICLE VIII – Executive Committee 
 

Section 10 Now Reads: In the event of national, state or local emergencies, man-made or 

natural, which could potentially put members in danger, at the discretion of the President and 

approval of the Executive Committee, the Executive Committee and/or Executive Board 

meetings may be conducted electronically.  The application used to conduct electronic meetings 

must allow all participating members to see each other, as well as to hear each other.  The notice 

of the electronic meeting must include adequate description of how to participate in it.   

Proposed Section 10: In the event of national, state or local emergencies, man-made or natural, 

which could potentially put members in danger, At the discretion of the President and approval 

of the Executive Committee, the Executive Committee and/or Executive Board meetings may be 

conducted electronically.  The application used to conduct electronic meetings must allow all 

participating members to see each other, as well as to hear each other.  The notice of the 

electronic meeting must include adequate description of how to participate in it.   

Rationale:  Our experience with the use of electronic meetings has demonstrated that many 

meetings can be successfully conducted electronically and that this option often allows for more 

members to be able to participate in meetings.  

If Amended Section 10 Would Read: In the event of national, state or local emergencies, man-

made or natural, which could potentially put members in danger, At the discretion of the 

President and approval of the Executive Committee, the Executive Committee and/or Executive 

Board meetings may be conducted electronically.  The notice of the electronic meeting must 

include adequate description of how to participate in it.   

Article XI – Annual Meeting/Convention 

Section   5 Now Reads:  A delegate shall represent but one (1) Club and shall have one (1) vote.  

Voting proxy, either written or verbal, shall not be permitted.  A Club President who attends a 
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convention, including the Federated/Affiliate Groups, who holds a District/SGVD, State or 

General Federation Office or Chairpersonship, or is a Past District/SGVD President of San 

Gabriel Valley District/SGVD, shall represent her Club as a delegate to convention and the 

Spring Council in an election year.  

Proposed Changes:  A delegate shall represent but one (1) Club and shall have one (1) vote.  

Voting proxy, either written or verbal, shall not be permitted.  A Club President An Executive 

Board Member who attends a convention, including the Federated/Affiliate Groups, who holds a 

District/SGVD, State or General Federation Office or Chairpersonship, or is a Past 

District/SGVD President of San Gabriel Valley District/SGVD, shall represent her Club 

represent their highest position as a delegate to convention and the Spring Council in an election 

year. Should they also have a vote as an officer or delegate from their Club, the Club shall assign 

an alternate delegate. 

Rationale:  The new language accurately describes the delegate/voting practices that have been 

followed by the District for the past many years.  If the currently Bylaw language was in fact 

used, there would be a voting penalty for any Club with a voting delegate that also was a 

member of the SGVD Executive Board, a State or General Federation Officer or 

Chairpersonship, a past District/SGVD President or an Federated/Affiliate Group President. In 

addition to the new language being the accurate representation of the District’s past practice, it is 

the same delegate/voting structure used by the CFWC. 

If Amended Section 5 Will Read: A delegate shall represent but one (1) Club and shall have 

one (1) vote.  Voting proxy, either written or verbal, shall not be permitted.  An Executive Board 

Member who attends a convention, including the Federated/Affiliate Groups, who holds a 

District/SGVD, State or General Federation Office or Chairpersonship, or is a Past 

District/SGVD President of San Gabriel Valley District/SGVD, shall represent their highest 

position as a delegate to convention and the Spring Council in an election year. Should they also 

have a vote as an officer or delegate from their Club, the Club shall assign an alternate delegate. 

Article XII – Nominations 
 

Section 2 now reads: At Fall Executive Board or Council meeting prior to the annual meeting in 

an election year, the Executive Board shall elect an Election Board of five members and two 

alternates, none of whom shall be members of the Executive Board, and a Nominating 

Committee of five members and two alternates all of whom shall be members of the Executive 

Board. Alternates to both the Nominating Committee and the Election Board shall participate as 

observers at all meetings and step in as official active members as needed. The Election Board 

and Nominating Committee shall not have a majority of members from a single club.     

 

 Proposed Addition to Section 2: Members of the Nominating Committee of the San Gabriel 

Valley District of Women’s Clubs/SGVD cannot serve two consecutive terms.  

 

Rationale:  To support a fair and open nominating process. 

If amended Section 2 will then read:  At Fall Executive Board or Council meeting prior to the 

annual meeting in an election year, the Executive Board shall elect an Election Board of five 
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members and two alternates, none of whom shall be members of the Executive Board, and a 

Nominating Committee of five members and two alternates all of whom shall be members of the 

Executive Board. Alternates to both the Nominating Committee and the Election Board shall 

participate as observers at all meetings and step in as official active members as needed. The 

Election Board and Nominating Committee shall not have a majority of members from a single 

club.  Members of the Nominating Committee of the San Gabriel Valley District of Women’s 

Clubs/SGVD cannot serve two consecutive terms.  
 

Article XII – Nominations  

 

Section 7 Now Reads:  Nominations from the floor at Spring Council shall be limited to 

nominees qualifying under the sections listed in these bylaws. 
 

Proposed Section 7:  Nominations from the floor for any elected position on the Executive 

Committee of the San Gabriel Valley District of Women’s Clubs/SGVD shall be limited to 

nominees qualifying under the sections listed in these bylaws. Nominations from the floor may be 

made at any official meeting of the San Gabriel Valley District of Women’s Clubs/SGVD after 

the slate of candidates is presented to the Executive Board by the Chairman of the Nominating 

Committee.  

 

Rationale:  Roberts Rules 46:18 states that the Chair must call for nominations from the floor at 

the session at which the elections takes place.  It also states that nominations from the floor may 

be made after the Nominating Committee has presented its proposed slate and before the 

election.   Many organizations allow this flexibility to increase member input into the nominating 

process. This will also make it easier for the names of those nominated from the floor to be 

printed on the ballot. 

 

If amended will then read:  Nominations from the floor for any elected position on the 

Executive Committee of the San Gabriel Valley District of Women’s Clubs/SGVD shall be 

limited to nominees qualifying under the sections listed in these bylaws. Nominations from the 

floor may be made at any official meeting of the San Gabriel Valley District of Women’s 

Clubs/SGVD after the slate of candidates is presented to the Executive Board by the Chairman of 

the Nominating Committee. 

 

Article XII – Nominations 
 

Proposed Section 8:  Members of the San Gabriel Valley of Women’s Clubs/SGVD submitting 

their name for nomination, selected by the Nominating Committee for nomination and/or 

nominated from the floor for a financial position be required to include in the documents they 

submit examples of their job experience or financial education prior to being placed on the 

ballot. Should a financial officer be required to be bonded, they must meet the qualifications of 

the bonding agency prior to being allowed to fill the position.  
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Rationale:  The San Gabriel Valley District of Women’s Clubs (SGVD) engages in a significant 

amount of fund raising which requires the officers responsible for the finances to have 

appropriate skills, abilities and experiences.  
 

If amended will then read:  Members of the San Gabriel Valley of Women’s Clubs/SGVD 

submitting their name for nomination, selected by the Nominating Committee for nomination 

and/or nominated from the floor for a financial position be required to include in the documents 

they submit examples of their job experience or financial education prior to being placed on the 

ballot. Should a financial officer be required to be bonded, they must meet the qualifications of 

the bonding agency prior to being allowed to fill the position. 

 

Article XIII – Elections 

 

Proposed new add Section 5 and renumber as needed:  The names of all members nominated 

by the Nominating Committee or nominated from the floor for a San Gabriel Valley District 

(SGVD) office shall have their names printed on the ballot prior to distribution of the ballots and 

prior to the start of voting. A place for the name of a write in candidate for each office shall 

appear on the ballot.  
 

Rationale: This change will allow all members who are nominated to be treated equally and 

provided an equal opportunity to be elected.  It also allows the SGVD to conform to the 

procedures of the General Federation of Women’s Clubs (GFWC) -- California Federation of 

Women’s (CFWC).  Also, Roberts Rules 46:18 states “on a ballot vote in an election or other 

voting involving multiple possible choices, members are able to write in or fill in a vote for any 

eligible person or choice and are not confined to voting for or against candidates that appear on 

the ballot.”   
 

If amended will then read:  The names of all members nominated by the Nominating 

Committee or nominated from the floor for a San Gabriel Valley District (SGVD) office shall 

have their names printed on the ballot prior to distribution of the ballots and prior to the start of 

voting. A place for the name of a write in candidate for each office shall appear on the ballot. 
 

Article XIII – Elections 

 

Proposed adding Section 7:  The order of the names of candidates that are printed on the ballot 

will be determined by a chance drawing.  The drawing shall be witnessed and certified by the 

members of the Nominating Committee. 
 

Rationale: Voters who do not have a preference typically vote for the first name on a ballot.  

Roberts Rules suggests that to avoid position bias the order of the names on a ballot should be 

determined by a random process. 
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If amended will then read: The order of the names of candidates that are printed on the ballot 

will be determined by a chance drawing.  The drawing shall be witnessed and certified by the 

members of the Nominating Committee. 
 

Article XIII – Elections 
 

Proposed adding Section 8:  All members seeking an elected office in the San Gabriel Valley 

District of Women’s Clubs/SGVD will be given an opportunity to give a two (2) minute speech on 

their qualifications to members of the Executive Board the meeting prior to the election. 
 

Rationale:  To ensure delegates have an opportunity to learn about the candidate prior to the 

election in order to make a more informed decision. To ensure candidates have an opportunity to 

tell members about their qualifications before a vote is taken. 
 

If amended will then read: All members seeking an elected office in the San Gabriel Valley 

District of Women’s Clubs/SGVD will be given an opportunity to give a two (2) minute speech 

on their qualifications to members of the Executive Board the meeting prior to the election. 
 

Article XIII – Elections 
 

Proposed adding Section 9: All members seeking an elected office in the San Gabriel Valley 

District of Women’s Clubs/SGVD be required to provide to the Nominating Committee a 

Candidate Statement that includes: Name, Club affiliations, Years in Federation; positions held 

at the Club level; positions held in the San Gabriel Valley District/SGVD, positions held at the 

General Federation of Women’s Clubs/GFWC - California Federation of Women’s 

Clubs/CFWC, position the candidate is running for and a candidate statement of up to 250 

words. The Nominating Committee shall create a document containing all of the Candidate 

Statements and email them to all delegates no later than one (1) week prior to the election. 
 

Rationale: To ensure delegates have an opportunity to learn about the candidate prior to the 

election in order to make a more informed decision. 
 

If amended will then read: All members seeking an elected office in the San Gabriel Valley 

District of Women’s Clubs/SGVD be required to provide to the Nominating Committee a 

Candidate Statement that includes: Name, Club affiliations, Years in Federation; positions held 

at the Club level; positions held in the San Gabriel Valley District/SGVD, positions held at the 

General Federation of Women’s Clubs/GFWC - California Federation of Women’s 

Clubs/CFWC, position the candidate is running for and a candidate statement of up to 250 

words. The Nominating Committee shall create a document containing all of the Candidate 

Statements and email them to all delegates no later than one (1) week prior to the election. 
 

Article XIII – Elections Proposed adding Section 12: Any candidate that is nominated from 

the floor on the day of the Election will have the opportunity to give a two (2) minute speech on 

their qualifications and provide their candidate statement to delegates at the meeting at which 

they are nominated.  
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Rationale: To ensure delegates have an opportunity to learn about the candidate prior to the 

election in order to make a more informed decision. 
 

If amended will then read: Any candidate that is nominated from the floor on the day of the 

Election will have the opportunity to give a two (2) minute speech on their qualifications and 

provide their candidate statement to delegates at the meeting at which they are nominated. 
 

Article XV- State Endorsements 
 

Proposed added Section 2 and renumbering sections as needed.  Members of the San Gabriel 

Valley District requesting the Executive Committee consider endorsing a member including 

themselves for a CFWC or GFWC position shall submit to the Executive Committee a Candidate 

Statement that includes: Name, Club affiliations, Years in Federation; positions held at the Club 

level; positions held in the San Gabriel Valley District/SGVD, positions held at the General 

Federation of Women’s Clubs/GFWC - California Federation of Women’s Clubs/CFWC, 

position the candidate is running for and a candidate statement of up to 250 words. 
 

Rationale: To ensure Executive Committee members have an opportunity to learn about the 

candidate prior to the Committee’s approval of writing a letter of endorsement.  
 

If amended will then read: Members of the San Gabriel Valley District requesting the 

Executive Committee consider endorsing a member including themselves for a CFWC or GFWC 

position shall submit to the Executive Committee a Candidate Statement that includes: Name, 

Club affiliations, Years in Federation; positions held at the Club level; positions held in the San 

Gabriel Valley District/SGVD, positions held at the General Federation of Women’s 

Clubs/GFWC - California Federation of Women’s Clubs/CFWC, position the candidate is 

running for and a candidate statement of up to 250 words. 
 

Proposed added Section 3 and renumbering sections as needed.  After the Executive 

Committee has completed the process for approving the writing of a letter of endorsement for a 

CFWC or GFWC position, if an additional person(s) make a request for a letter of endorsement 

at an Executive Board meeting, all potential members to be endorsed will have the opportunity to 

give a 2-minute speech prior to any vote being taken by the Board to approve the submission of a 

letter of endorsement on behalf of the SGVD. 
 

Rationale: To ensure voting delegate have an opportunity to learn about the candidate prior to 

the Committee’s approval of writing a letter of endorsement. 
 

If amended will read: After the Executive Committee has completed the process for approving 

the writing of a letter of endorsement for a CFWC or GFWC position, if an addition person(s) 

make a request for a letter of endorsement at an Executive Board meeting, all potential members 

to be endorsed will have the opportunity to give a 2 minute speech prior to any vote being taken 

by the Board to approve the submission of a letter of endorsement on behalf of the SGVD. 
 

Article XVI – Amendments 
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Proposed adding Section 3: The Bylaws may be amended at the Convention by a two thirds vote 

of delegates in attendance. 
 

Rationale:  There is currently no language that defines the vote necessary to approve proposed 

changes to Bylaws. 
 

If amended will then read:  The Bylaws may be amended at the Convention by a two thirds 

vote of delegates in attendance. 
 

Proposed Change: Any SGVD member sending a mass  an email defined as any email message 

sent to the entire group or large subset  for the purpose of sending general information such as 

an announcement of an event that does not ask for/need a response and a majority of people 

being emailing don’t know each other to members or a group of members shall be requested to 

use the BCC option.  When a message is sent to a group of members that may require a response 

the BCC option will NOT be used unless requested by individual member(s). Those who are 

Bcc’d are expected to not respond since the other party doesn’t know they were included or were 

privy to the conversation. The use of Bcc shall be included as a notice to those receiving the 

email. 
 

Rationale:  Several members are concerned about the inclusion of their email address in 

messages sent to members.  They want to protect themselves against receiving unnecessary 

replies, viruses and spam.  They would like all emailed communication from the District to use 

the Bcc format.  Others are concerned that using the Bcc option is a sneaky or underhanded way 

to create a paper trail and is a violation of trust.   They want to be sure that their replies to any 

message are only sent to people whose names are listed as recipients to the message.  A Standing 

Rules needs to balance the concerns members. 
 

If Amended would Read: 2. Any SGVD member sending a mass email defined as any email 

message sent to the entire group or large subset for the purpose of sending general information 

such as an announcement of an event that does not ask for/need a response and a majority of 

people being emailing don’t know each other, shall be requested to use the Bcc option.  When a 

message is sent to a group of members that may require a response the Bcc option will NOT be 

used unless requested by individual member(s). Those who are Bcc’d are expected to not 

respond since the other party doesn’t know they were included or were privy to the conversation. 

The use of Bcc shall be included as a notice to those receiving the email. 

 

 

 

Recording Secretary Message 

Marilyn Cruz..,909-730-4145… marilyncruz1@msn.com 
 

   Happy February the Month that is all about LOVE! 

 

Regarding Monthly Board Meeting Reports… 

Executive Committee and Chairmen, I’m still encouraging all of you to present board meeting 

reports to our membership.  It’s nice way to inform the membership what’s going on, keeping us 

mailto:marilyncruz1@msn.com
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all updated and inform! 

Just remember to supply me, your Recording Secretary, with 3 copies of your report prior to the 

“Call to Order.” 

 

So what’s next our District Fashion Show!  Yes! It’s sold out! Can’t wait to see all of you! Until 

then stay safe, healthy and joyful… 2023 is here! Once again thank you for allowing me to serve 

you the membership and represent the SGVD on this Executive Committee! I am truly grateful 

and honored…mmc 

 

       Hacienda Heights -- 1st VP Carol Nixt 

            cinixt@gmail.com 

            626-330-7398 

 

             Santa Fe Springs--Francis Carbajal   Annette Rodriguez 

                   President   1st VP/Dean 

       Ms562sfs@gmail.com     arodz123@yahoo.com 

                     (562) 313-6397    (805) 908-9458 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advocates for Children  

Vivian Reyes…aginuzv@aol.com...626-827-7457 

 

My goal is to put in an article pertaining to one of many projects  

that is covered under my Chairmanship. 

 

Court Appointed Special Advocates (CASA) 
 

I am not sure if you have heard of CASA which is a Court Appointed Special Advocate and 

GAL which is a Guardian Ad Litem.  They are volunteers who advocate for the best interests of 

children who have experienced abuse or neglect.  Most of the children you work with are in 

foster care.  Volunteers work with child welfare professionals, educators and service providers to 

ensure that judges have the information they need to make the most well-informed decisions for 

each child.  As a CASA advocate you stay with each case until it is closed and the child is in a 

safe, permanent home.  This is a great cause which not only gives a child someone to trust but it 

is also can be rewarding to those involved.  I know there are a few members in the San Gabriel 

mailto:Ms562sfs@gmail.com
mailto:arodz123@yahoo.com
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Valley District who have been CASA Advocates and some of you who are still active today in 

CASA.  I commend you for the work you do and the time you put in.  CASA needs more 

volunteers.  If you are interested, I encourage you to contact one of the offices below for your 

county.  They can walk you through the process, which includes, an application, pre-training 

interview, virtual or in person training, and background clearance.  You can also go on line and 

search on CASA Court Appointed Special Advocate and learn more about what they do and how 

to get involved.  I have fostered children in the past and I know how important it is for a child to 

have a voice and talk to someone who is not involved in the case.  You definitely can make a 

difference in a child’s life. 

 

CASA of Los Angeles, 201 Centre Plaza Drive, Suite 1100, Monterey Park, CA  91754-2142 

(323) 859-2888 

 

CASA of Orange County, 1505 E. 17th Street, Suite 214, Santa Ana, CA  92705-8520, (714) 

619-5151 

 

CASA of San Bernardino County, West-End Satellite Office, 1126 W. Foothill Blvd., Suite 175, 

Upland, CA  91786, (909) 881-6760 

 

 

 

ARTS & CULTURE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Art Contest 

Terry Perkins…perkinstlee@gmail.com…909-895-7710  
 

The information (directions and forms) are in the yearbook -pages 51-56. It’s not too early to urge 

members to submits works and/or to go to your community schools and request student art and 

photos. If you have any questions please email or call me. 

 

TURN IN DATE AND TIME:  MARCH 9, 2023 – 9 AM TO 12 NOON 
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Craft Contest  

Christine Smith…gramachrisy@yahoo.com…626-337-6356  

Terri Cardenas…Terri.cardenas48@gmail.com…562-879-6719  
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

CRAFT CONTEST 

2023 Winners 
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Photography Contest 

Sue Hogenauer…hogenauersue@gmail.com…909-379-8613 
 

 The information (directions and forms) are in the yearbook -pages 57-62. It’s not too 

early to surge members to submits works and/or to go to your community schools and request 

student art and photos. 

 

TURN IN DATE AND TIME:  MARCH 9, 2023 –9 AM TO 12 NOON 

 

 

 

Music Scholarship Competition… 

Terry Perkins…perkinstlee@gmail.com...909-895-7710 
 

DEADLINE HAS BEEN EXTENDED TO FEBRUARY 10, 2023 
 

The information and forms are in the yearbook, pages 74 -77.  Emphasize the rules to students 

entering. They must provide proof of registration in a music program to receive the scholarship. 

Be sure to check forms to make sure that (all) information is provided before giving to Music 

Chairman.   

 

 

 

 

Communications & Public Relations…Marilyn Cruz… 

marilyncruz1@msn.com...909-730-4145 
 

 

SGVD had an outstanding 67th Birthday Council and District Board Meeting on January 

13th!  It was hosted by the Covina Woman’s Club! Ladies you did an outstanding job 

accommodating us. In addition, we had a catered Italian lunch by Claro’s and Birthday Cake by 

Von’s Covina for dessert.  

 

Our celebration included several of our Past Presidents that gave us an overview of their 

administration.  

 

We were also honored to have CFWC President Barbara Briley Beard, 1st VP & Dean Sonya 

Matthies, and 2nd VP Membership Wendy Curran in attendance! 

 

So, what’s next? The Club Newsletter and Public Relations Contests are in process, then it’s our 

District Fashion Show!  Yes! It’s sold out! Can’t wait to see all of you! Until then stay safe, 

healthy and joyful… 2023 is happening!  

 

P. S. Thank you for allowing me to serve our membership and represent the SGVD. I am truly 

honored and grateful… mmc 

mailto:marilyncruz1@msn.com...909-730-4145
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Education & Libraries… 

Esthela Torres de Siegrist… hetds@yahoo.com..626-622-1794 
 

“Let’s Fill February with Kindness, Love and Surprises” 

 

           Happy February!  This is Black History Month so let’s remember the many 

contributions made and still being made by African Americans to our country. 
 

      February 1 is National Freedom Day.  So, let’s all be thankful that, despite so many 

problems, we all live in the freest nation on earth.  What a blessing! 
 

                                     Here are some additional significant events for February:  

Abraham Lincoln's Birthday: Feb. 12 

George Washington's Birthday: Feb. 22 

Presidents Day: Feb. 17 

Valentine's Day: Feb. 14 
 

• February 8: Take Your Child to the Library Day*  
• February 9, National Pizza Day, World Marriage Day* (second Sunday), Opera Day, Read in the 

Bathtub Day 

• February 10: National Umbrella Day, National Clean Out Your Computer Day* (second Monday 

To truly keep your mind alive, just visit your local library in person or go online. There are 

resources galore for one and all. 

Here’s the link:     

https://search.yahoo.com/search?fr=mcafee&type=E211US885G0&p=los+angeles+county+library 

Just some of the resources waiting for YOU! 

• eBooks 
Once the app is installed, find our library, LA County... 

• Library Card 
Library Card - LA County Library – Curiosity Welcomed 

• Online Learning 
Online Learning - LA County Library – Curiosity Welcomed 

• Library Locator 
Library Locator - LA County Library – Curiosity Welcomed 

Claremont Library 

·Angelo M. Iacoboni Library 

·Diamond Bar Library 

·San Dimas Library 

·Stevenson Ranch Library 

·Charter Oak Library 

 

 

mailto:hetds@yahoo.com..626-622-1794
https://search.yahoo.com/search?fr=mcafee&type=E211US885G0&p=los+angeles+county+library
https://lacountylibrary.org/ebooks/
https://lacountylibrary.org/library-cards/
https://lacountylibrary.org/learn/
https://lacountylibrary.org/library-locator
https://lacountylibrary.org/la-mirada-library/
https://lacountylibrary.org/angelo-m-iacoboni-library
https://lacountylibrary.org/diamond-bar-library/
https://lacountylibrary.org/san-dimas-library
https://lacountylibrary.org/stevenson-ranch-library
https://lacountylibrary.org/charter-oak-library
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• Databases 
Databases - LA County Library – Curiosity Welcomed 

• Downloads 
Downloads - LA County Library – Curiosity Welcomed 

• Wireless Printing 
Pick Up Your Print Job at the Library. Using our wireless... 

• EVENTS 

•  

Borrow Tools!      Vaccine Clinics  California State Parks Passes  Older Adults 

Resources 

Kanopy (For free Videos online) 

Enjoy February and count each and every day a true blessing!  

 

 

High School Academic Scholarship Contests 

Susan Brosche… susanbrosche@gmail.com 909-374-2106 
 

For Club Presidents and Education Chairmen, 
 

 The San Gabriel Valley District offers up to four scholarships of $500 to graduating 

seniors intending to enroll in a college or university and one scholarship of $500 to an adult 

returning to school.  Students planning to pursue any area of study, excluding music, may apply.   
 

Applications and instructions for applying are available in the district handbook, pages 47-50 

 

 

 

Leadership & LEADS 

Bonnie Duenas…rblmb@msn.com626-827-4273 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://lacountylibrary.org/databases/
https://lacountylibrary.org/downloads/
https://lacountylibrary.org/print/
https://visit.lacountylibrary.org/events?r=thismonth
https://lacountylibrary.org/tools/
https://lacountylibrary.org/vaccineclinics/
https://lacountylibrary.org/older-adults/
https://lacountylibrary.org/older-adults/
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Women's History & Resource Center 

Patsy Wilson…pwilson11@verizon.net…909-393-6434 

Kim Plater….kimplater@aol.com…..909-620-7235 

 

Writing Women Back Into History 

“Columbia University will be led by a woman for the first time in its 268-year history”, 
according to cnbc.com.  Since 1754, Columbia University has had a male president — 
but that’s about to change. The university announced Wednesday that Nemat 
(Minouche) Shafik, a leading economist and author, will soon become its 20th president 
and first woman leader. 

The University Board described her as ….” a leader that believes in combining our 
distinctive intellectual  capacities with groups and organizations beyond  the academy.”  
She was born in Egypt but relocated to the U.S. after she and her parents lost 
everything in a “political upheaval.”  At the age of 36, she  was youngest-ever vice 
president of the World Bank in the 1990’s. She also taught at Georgetown University 
and the Wharton Business School. 

Also according to the article, “As president, Shafik will have the responsibility of 
upholding the university’s commitment to diversity, equity, inclusion; Columbia boasts 
having the first African American advocacy group on a multi-racial campus in the U.S., 
the first gay-rights advocacy group on any college campus, and the fourth largest 
international student population of any U.S. university. Columbia joins universities 
like Harvard, Dartmouth, and George Washington University, which have all elected 
their first woman president to start later this year,”  

Kim Plater comment:  We should all be proud Nemat Shafik’s accomplishments; 
however, if universities are going to boast about having the first “this” or first “that” they 
should be ashamed that it took 268 years to achieve equality.  

The University also lays claim to their “first” Advocacy Groups (African American, gay, 
and a multi-racial campus).  Upon checking there have been 20 University Presidents at 
Columbia (this figure is also questionable).  Upon viewing the presidential photos, it 
does not appear there is any evidence of other than white males. As to the sexual 
orientation of the presidents, that is not known.  This is a reminder that women have 
come a long way, but they have so much farther to go.  Let’s help women like Nemat 
(Minouche) Shafik continue to write women back into history. Universities and colleges 
should not be touted for hiring a woman.  Not once, in the several articles I read, did 
anyone say, “What took you so long?”. 

According to Wikipedia, here is a list of the first 10 collages, and universities that hired 
women presidents.  

https://undergrad.admissions.columbia.edu/life/community/diversity
https://www.cnbc.com/2022/12/15/harvard-university-names-claudine-gay-as-first-person-of-color-president.html
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• Julia Sears, 1872–1873, Mankato Normal School (now Minnesota State 
University, Mankato) 

• Mary McLeod Bethune, 1923-1942 and 1946–1947, Bethune-Cookman 
University, Daytona Beach, FL 

• Emma Elizabeth Johnson, 1925–1927, Johnson University (Kimberlin Heights, 
TN)  

• Mary Elizabeth Branch, 1930–1944, Huston–Tillotson University (Austin, TX)  

• Miriam Parker Schumacher, 1944–1967, Southwestern 
University (now Southwestern Law School) 

• Isabel McKay, 1951–1965, Embry-Riddle Aeronautical Institute 

• Dora E. Kirby, 1959–1977, Woodbury University 

• Sr. Doris Smith, S.C., 1972–1992, College of Mount Saint Vincent 

• Lorene Rogers, 1974–1979, The University of Texas at Austin[ 

• Marjorie Downing Wagner, 1974–1976, Sonoma State College 

San Gabriel Valley District WHRC Project Ideas:  Two New Projects                                         
In December, I announced two new projects in which clubs could participate. 

Writing Women Back Into History One Book at a Time:   Each club is invited to sign 
up at the February SGVD Board Meeting to participate.  I will provide you with a new 
book about women in history (free) and ask that you share it with your club.  Then pass 
it on to a school, library or teacher and ask that they share with students.  Just think if 
3,000 clubs across the US or Internationally participated in this type of project and they 
did it for 3 years there would be 9,000 books about women added to a 
school/library/classroom inventory.  This is a simple version of the project.  Here are a 
few examples how your club can expand it:  

• Ask members to also donate. 

• Ask a merchant to help with the project. 

• Invite a teacher to a meeting/event and present them with the book. 

• Ask the person/location you provided with the book to celebrate Women’s History 
Month 

• Have your history chair read the book and have them make a three-minute report on 
the value of writing women back into history. 

Tell Me Your Story:                                                                                                                
Sometimes I think we lose track of why we joined our woman’s club, ignore our mission, 
forget to appreciate that everyone is a volunteer, fail to write ourselves back intro 
history, and ignore the Federation’s History that has actually changed our world.  Here 
is a short project in which you as members can participate.  Please write a short 
email/letter to me and answer these questions.    

• Why did you join the club and why do you come to club and/or District Meetings? 

• Do you enjoy reading the District Newsletter? 

• What year did you join? 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Julia_Sears
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Minnesota_State_University,_Mankato
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Minnesota_State_University,_Mankato
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mary_McLeod_Bethune
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bethune-Cookman_University
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bethune-Cookman_University
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Emma_Elizabeth_Johnson
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Johnson_University
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mary_Elizabeth_Branch
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Huston%E2%80%93Tillotson_University
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Southwestern_University
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Southwestern_University
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Southwestern_Law_School
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Embry-Riddle_Aeronautical_Institute
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Woodbury_University
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/College_of_Mount_Saint_Vincent
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lorene_Rogers
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_University_of_Texas_at_Austin
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List_of_women_presidents_or_chancellors_of_co-ed_colleges_and_universities#cite_note-5
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sonoma_State_College
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• How did you find out about the club? 

• What has it meant for you to belong to a club? 

• Are there any funny stories, touching moments, exciting projects, that you remember 
and would like to share? 

• How has Covid affected you at Club and at home? 

With your permission I will print some of these in the SGVD WHRC Newsletter and save 
them for your club.  Then someday (maybe 50 years from now) a Club President will 
come across them and share them with their members.  I can see a president saying, “I 
wonder what Covid was? Or “What is a Newsletter?”  Wouldn’t it be fun if today you had 
something like that from the 1970’s writing about some of their club experiences? 

Handouts will be available at the February meeting.  Also, those who participate will 
receive a gift from me:  kimplater@aol.com and Kim Plater, 10 Comanche Circle, 
Pomona, Ca. 

 

 

Birthdays Care & Concern … Mavis Hansen… 

  newmavis07@outlook.com...626-441-6231 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

AQUARIUS FEBRUARY 1 – 19 THE WATER BEARER 

An Aquarius symbolizes advanced thought with clear truth and eternal wisdom. Somewhat 

fanciful but with a wise attitude. An Aquarius should not be restricted but given the opportunity 

to exercise their imaginative powers. Aquarius are very accepting and like everything to go 

easily. They wish for happiness and understanding in all they do and do not like conflict. 

Aquarius have high ideals and share with ease.  

COLORS are Electric Blue, Silver Gray and Florescent colors.  

GEMSTONES are the Amazonite that opens inspirational faculties. The Aquamarine which 

combats depression, Hematite to ground influences and Amber which calms restlessness.  

FAMOUS AQUARIANS: Placido Domingo, Lord Byron, Anna Pavlova, Mikhail Baryshnikov, 

Virginia Wolf, Lewis Carroll, Humphrey Bogart, W.A. Mozart and Oprah Winfrey.  
 

PISCES FEBRUARY 20 – 29 THE FISH 

A Pisces enjoys friendships and close partnerships and yet may become a loner. Pisces share 

material possessions easily. Pisces are extremely sensitive, bear sorrow and suffering well and 

yet are vulnerable to depression. Pisces are very generous and caring of the difficulties of others. 

The respect and extreme compassion for others is often taken advantage of. They are true 

believers and are blessed with an excellent memory.  

COLORS are Mauve, Purple and Aquamarine  

GEMSTONES are the White Opal that enhances awareness. Jade which allays fears, Pearl that 

offers soothing consolation and Amethyst which protects against addictive influences.  

mailto:kimplater@aol.com
mailto:newmavis07@outlook.com


 

 24 

FAMOUS PISCES: Michelango, Glenn Close, Elizabeth Taylor, August Renoir, Jackie Joyner-

Kersee, Elizabeth Barrett Browning, Sandro Botticelli and Liza Minnelli.  

February Flower is the Primrose  

A symbol of modesty, distinction and virtue.      HAPPY FEBRUARY BIRTHDAY! 

 

 

 

ALUMNAE AFFILIATE…President Mavis Hansen ☺ 
Meeting Friday, February24, 2023 

Baldwin Park Woman’s Club   3817 Baldwin Park Blvd., Baldwin Park   11:00 A.M. 

Membership is open to any club member who has served as a Federation Board member. 

Meetings are held on the fourth Friday of October, February and May. 

Lunch is Pot-luck.   Dues are $10.00 per year.   Guests Welcome. 
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 M  E  M  O   

 

OF MEMBERS WHO HAVE PASSED AWAY IN THE YEARS OF 
 

67TH SGVD DISTRICT CONVENTION 
APRIL 20-22, 2023 

 

To: BOARDS AND MEMBERS OF THE SAN GABRIEL VALLEY DISTRICT 
From: Petra Jimenez, Memorial Service Chair, 67th Convention, SGVD District 

 

PLEASE SUBMIT THE NAMES OF YOUR CLUB MEMBERS WHO PASSED AWAY IN THE YEARS 
2022—2023  FOR INCLUSION IN THE MEMORIAL.    CUT-OFF DATE IS MARCH 15, 2023.   
 

CLUB:_________________________________________________________  Contact:_____________________________________ 

Name of Deceased:__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Date of Death_____________________________________   Years of Membership_______________________________________ 

Biography of Her Contribution  to your Club_______________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

(Volunteer, Chairperson, Club Board Member, Crafts, Cherished Memories, etc.) 
 

CLUB:_________________________________________________________  Contact:_____________________________________ 

Name of Deceased:__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Date of Death_____________________________________   Years of Membership_______________________________________ 

Biography of Her Contribution  to your Club_______________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

(Volunteer, Chairperson, Club Board Member, Crafts, Cherished Memories, etc.) 
 

CLUB:_________________________________________________________  Contact:_____________________________________ 

Name of Deceased:__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Date of Death_____________________________________   Years of Membership_______________________________________ 

Biography of Her Contribution  to your Club_______________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

(Volunteer, Chairperson, Club Board Member, Crafts, Cherished Memories, etc.) 

CUT-OFF DATE  FOR SUBMIS-
SION OF NAMES IS  
MARCH 15, 2023 
 

PLEASE  E-MAIL YOUR INFOR-
MATION TO ME AT 
 

jpjimz@yahoo.com 
 
OR MAIL YOUR INFORMATION  
 

PETRA JIMENEZ,  
6718 LOCH ALENE AVE. 
PICO RIVERA, CA 90660 
 

OR CALL 
ROSALIE BARCO AT 
(626) 434-6143 
AUNTIEROSEXX@GMAIL.COM 
 

67TH SGVD DISTRICT 
CONVENTION 

APRIL 20-22 2023 
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